SCOTTISH NATIONAL BLOOD TRANSFUSION SERVICE Headquarters Unit, Ellen's Glen Road, Edinburgh EH17 7QT

*00*32

031-664 2317

NATIONAL MEDICAL DIRECTOR

NATIONAL ADMINISTRATOR

Dr. John D. Cash

Miss Morag Corrie

JDC/EP

27th October 1980

Mr J G Watt Scientific Director Protein Fractionation Centre Ellen's Glen Road EDINBURGH

Dear John

During the meeting in Bonn I learnt, for the first time, that Beringwerke are getting rather excited - following chimpanzee studies - that their preparations of factor VIII, made from HBsAg positive plasma (starting at 90 ng/ml), appear to be safe. The reason given is that they are heat treating the product for 10 hours at 60°C in the presence of glycine and sucrose. Apparently the glycine and sucrose protect the VIII from denaturation.

Sounds unbelievable: thought you might be interested.

Kindest regards,

John John	sincerely.
John D	Cash
aken	
	,
	John Daken